








































 

 

March 24,2025 

Marion-Francis Cabral Ramos 

Planner 

Re: Application for Official Plan Ammendment 

Location: 5606 Westdel Bourne 

Roll No: 393901905020502 

 

Good Morning, 

My name is Susan McNabb. I live at . I 

have concerns relating to the proposal for 5606 Westdel Bourne.  

There has been the processing of sludge from Evacuator Trucks for the 

past 2 years on this property. The noise and odours when pumping 

occurs in the mid to late afternoon and from the trucks that frequently 

use Decker Dr. It is disturbing throughout the neighborhood. Are there 

plans to control these concerns? 

Soil has been, and is still, transported by dump trucks to form berms 

and infill for the property directly north of my property, at  

, owned by Michael Ferrari. Over the past 3 years hundreds of 

dumps have been made to infill and develope  berms which are 10 

plus feet high, the oldest are covered with weeds and winds blow dust 

throughout the neighborhood.  



My most critical concern is disturbance to the water flow and water 

table caused by the changes to the landscape. My property was flooded 

in the fall of 2023 neccesitating changes to the municipal drains along 

Decker and Cook Rd, including a new drain under my lane entrance. 

Costs were paid with Taxpayer money!!! Other properties on Decker 

west of 8044, on both sides of Decker, experiance flooding still.  

This will also have a profound effect on drainage through and from 

5606 Westdel Bourne and on adjoining  properties and those to the 

west of Westdel Bourne. Has a study been done to assess this concern? 

Added to the natural water flow will be the water extracted from the 

sludge. What assurance is there that the temporary ponding area will 

be sufficient to accomodate the water? What will be the effect of an 

overflow? The pond area created by the berms at 8044 Decker Dr. 

overflows via their drive and weeps through the berms to fill the 

municiple drains and floods property to the west everytime there is a 

heavy rainfall.  

This is all because of the disregard of the Ferraris for any rules, regs,  

and bylaws that might affect their personal plans. 

Has a study been done to assess the increased traffic of heavy trucks on 

roads that are travelled by the public, residants and the farmers with 

their equipment? And the affect of this increased use on the structure 

of Westdel Bourne? Has that been studied? 

I'm concerned for the values of our residential and agricultural 

properties that surround 5606 Westdel Bourne. It can only affect them 

in a negative way. 

Thank you. Please acknowledge receipt of my submission made 



regarding this application.  

Susan McNabb DVM 
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